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effort is the learning opportunities are hosted in the school facility and data is gathered for a researcher
at ETSU who is studying the Johnson City model to see if this program can be successfully replicated in
another school district.

Secondly, a partnership has been established with Ballad Health and Frontier Health in providing a
mental health partnership opportunity particularly at Vance Middle School, Anderson Elementary.
Fairmount Elementary, and to some extent at the alternatives school. There is a licensed social worker
on-site at Vance Middle School for which the district provides some funding, but most of which is
provided by Ballad Health and Frontier Health. Telemedicine has been available to all the school nurses
for some time that allows them to contact a nurse practitioner or a physician virtually if that assistance
is needed. Telehealth is now available through this partnership and provides counseling services or crisis
management services if students are in need of crisis services in real time. In addition, there is now
access to all the training that Ballad Health and Frontier Health provide so school staff can be equipped
with things like ACEs or other opportunities to provide mental health services. The support that can be
provided to students through these services will be very beneficial.

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT:

City Manager Sorah expressed his appreciation to staff, specifically Police. Fire, Public Works, and
Parks and Recreation for the long hours expended for the fall race events. The City was blessed to have
the Food City Family Race Night back in Downtown Bristol and was as successful as it has ever been.
The Truck Race on Thursday night, Xfinity Race on Friday night, and the Cup Race on Saturday night
had the best attendance in almost a decade. It was an exciting time for Bristol, but an exhausting time
for staff who need to rest up as the nineteenth annual Rhythm & Roots Reunion is coming up September
20"-22". He reminded Council of the Regional Economic Forum on September 10" from 12:30 until
4:30 p.m. at the Millennium Center in Johnson City and encouraged everyone to attend. The next work
session will have a change in time to 11:00 a.m. on September 24" in the Annex Conference Room.
This is the last Council meeting with Terrie Talbert, Director of Community Relations. Her thirty-seven
year career will be more formally celebrated later in the month, but City Manager Sorah wanted to
publicly express his appreciation for her efforts and leadership throughout her entire career and wishes
her the best in this next chapter of her life.

CITY COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Mayor Feierabend acknowledged various members of the audience.

Councilman Turner welcomed his daughter and her classmates in the honors government class from
Tennessee High School that attended the Council meeting. Theatre Bristol will present The Trial of the
Big Bad Wolf the next two weekends and he encouraged people to enjoy a performance. He is also
looking forward to the upcoming Rhythm & Roots Reunion.

Vice Mayor Luttrell spoke about being glad to have an opportunity to thank the Veterans and to be a part
of the local associations that do the same. He thanked any fellow Veterans in attendance and thanked
those that participated in the presentation of the Colors earlier in the evening.

Councilman Keen reiterated staff is in an on-going effort to study different aspects of the opportunities
and the challenges in the downtown area and he looks forward to hearing more about their efforts. He
said Terrie Talbert really knows what she is doing in Public Relations. When he came on the Council
over six years ago, Terrie walked with him through various challenges one of which is the City website.
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Some work had already taken place on that project and is an aspect that requires continual update. but
the City has done a wonderful job in showing what this community is really like to those outside the
area. The website looks marvelous and continues to improve. He thanked Terrie for that as only one
of many aspects such as the new branding, apps, along with numerous others that she helped bring about.
One particular thing she did so well for him was to explain various aspects of the City and to teach people
in the Community Relations Department and other Council members. All her efforts are greatly
appreciated and she will be deeply missed.

Councilwoman Powers mentioned her grandson, soon to be five years old, is always excited to see the
City equipment / vehicles / employees throughout the City. He recently had an opportunity to help two
City employees hang the banners for Rhythm & Roots in Anderson Park, which he loved every minute
of, still talks about, and now wants to be a City worker when he grows up. The two City employees that
worked with him took their time, let him see the City truck, and talked with him about what they do on
a day-to-day basis. She thanked City Manager Sorah, Director of Development Services Tim Beavers,
and all the City staff for making that possible. She continued by saying we cannot thanking our Veterans
enough. Councilwoman Powers also mentioned this is the 19" year of Rhythm & Roots and Mayor
Feierabend and Terrie Talbert are founding members of the event along with others in attendance such
as Terry Napier. She mentioned the raffle and referred anyone interested to check the Birthplace of
Country Music website for more information. Council work session sometimes can be long and boring,
but as a result the business meetings are usually efficient and smooth because everyone works so well
together. Terrie Talbert has not only been a City staff member, but a very dear friend for many years.
She too, has learned a lot from Terrie. The branding has been established under her guidance along with
the directional signage, a film office, and the list goes on. Some of the best marketing work in our region
has come from the Community Relations Department. She thanked Terrie as a member of staff and as
a friend and she looks forward to continuing to work with her in the future when possible.

Mayor Feierabend thanked Dr. Tudor for the ACEs training and would like for City Council to do an
introductory training to learn the new brain science and some of the challenges that some of our children
and others in our community have and how we can respond differently. She has worked with Terrie
Talbert a long time and she has always stepped up to challenge, followed through, carried on, and given
more than what was even anticipated. Many things on her list were previously mentioned, but Viking
Hall was a premier venue and many things happened in the community as well as the industry that
coincided and it was reinvented. This resulted in the creation of the Department of Community Relations
which has been invaluable, versatile, and ready to step up and provide numerous things. Terrie’s talent
and great creativity has taken the City to new levels including three website versions; establishment of
television programming enabling the community to learn more about the City Council, City work, and
events; creation of videos for use in marketing and education; development of different events such as
music downtown, Border Bash, Rhythm & Roots, along with many others. The Mayor requested all
those present to stand and applaud Ms. Terrie Talbert.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m.

ey Fpiihie s
g f W Margare(}eierabend, Mayor

Tara E. Musick, City Recorder




